
 

 

  
                                                                                                                     

 
Membership Drawing 

Number drawn for the May meeting was number 3, Gary Smith. Gary would have received a check for 
$14.00 but told Andy to keep it in the club. 

Alliance Report 

No meeting in April 

Trail Report 

All ATV trails opened on Friday April 12 th . Trail Boss Gary reported trails look good. 

Shed Equipment Report 

Groomer Boss Justin reported the winter blades would be moved to the dirt drag for the season and 
new blades would be purchased for the winter drag. The new loader was delivered. Work to begin on 
the shed bathrooms. 

** There will be a work day scheduled on May 25th at 9am to frame the building. 
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News by: 
Kasey Faulkner 

Meetings are held at Athelstane Town Hall County Rd A&C 2nd Saturday each 
month @ 9:00. Except July the 3rd Saturday @ 9:00 

Next Meetings: June 8th, 2024 

Open House: June 1st, 2024, 10:00 am to 3:00 pm @ Our Club Shed, W10687 
Eagle River Road, Athelstane, WI 
 

         
 

          
        
            
         
                      



 

 

Volunteer Meeting 

April’s volunteer meeting was successful. Incoming Secretary Kasey read updates. The Open House 
will introduce new venues of pulled pork, a change to 50/50 raffles, line card drawings, and three 
pinata events. An adult pinata at 1:30pm and two for kids at 11am and 2pm. Setup will begin on 
Friday, May 31st at 6pm. Return Saturday, June 1st at 8am to finish setup and start prep/cooking. 

Annual Spring Banquet 

The banquet will be held this evening at Sally and Jc’s Northwoods Bar with drinks at 5pm, dinner at 
6pm. This will be JC’s last night, the new owners take over May 20th. Special thanks Sally and JC for 
their many years of generous support. 

New Business 

Groomer Boss Justin reported work will begin on the Park and Ride pavilion in mid June. The pavilion 
bathroom is on county land but is to be maintained by the club. 

Vice President Kelly Barnes called in to report Tourist Director Jenny Short resigned on May 10th. The 
club would like to extend their gratitude for the outstanding work provided by Jenny in her tenure as 
our Tourist Director. She will be greatly missed. 

Thank you to BHS Plumbing for the donation of $250.00 towards food and supplies for the Open 
House on June 1st. 

Many special thanks to Secretary Sandy Dechateau for the outstanding commitment shown to the 
club for the past 20 years. She will continue to guide Incoming Secretary Kasey Faulkner on the 
transition beginning July 1st. Sandy, congratulations and bless you in your next adventure. 

To all, ride safe out there! 

 

   


